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14/11/06
Alistair Darling

Secretary of state for Trade and Industry

Houses of Parliament

SW1 1AA

REF: Royal Mail Gloucester Mail Centre

Dear Mr. Darling
We are delivering this letter to you by hand in order to gain your full attention on an issue that could potentially affect the postal services Nationwide. 

Royal Mail have announced plans to close Mail Centres (Sorting offices) in Gloucester, Coventry and Reading. Obviously this will lead to hundreds of redundancies that will effect generations of families who have given countless years of public service.

There are however other key points to highlight.

Environment

The closures will lead to a ridiculous situation of mail being double handed. A letter posted in Gloucester and going to another Gloucester address will travel via Swindon. The conveyance of this mail will be done by road. We are aware that Royal Mail are signed into agreements that look to protect the environment. Surely this move flies in that face of that. 
Quality of Service

As we have pointed out mail will be double handed. This will mean that the cost per item of delivering items in the areas affected will rise massively. This is what Royal Mail call modernisation. 

Campaign

The Communication Workers Union will fight to keep the Mail Centres open and the campaigns are ongoing. The officials at Gloucester Mail Centre have set up a website that features all the latest news, media coverage and messages of support. The website address is www.savegloucestermailcentre.co.uk please take the time to have a look at the site. We are sure that once you see the FACTS you be shocked at the way Royal Mail are acting. 

Petition

On the website and on paper throughout Gloucestershire a petition has been created and on completion will be sent to your good self. If you wish to contact the CWU locally then please do so at glosamal@aol.com write to Paul Trehearne, CWU Branch Secretary, Gloucester Mail Centre, Gloucester. 

Finally thank you for taking the time to read this letter and the enclosed documents that give details of the campaign and press coverage thus far. The proposal by Royal Mail is wrong. Honest hard working staff will be affected by this change but we take hope in the fact that the message has come through to you

Kindest Regards
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Gloucestershire Outraged at Plans to close counties Mail Centre
Press coverage in the Gloucester Citizen Newspaper

The ludicrous proposal by Royal Mail to transfer its operation from Gloucester to Swindon will have a devastating effect on the way mail in the Forest is both collected and delivered.For example, if you post a letter in Lydney addressed to Coleford, the letter will be collected from Lydney, taken to Bristol Mail Centre in Filton, then from Bristol moved along the M4 to Swindon to be processed and then brought back to Coleford for delivery, a round trip of 120 miles - sheer madness.

Later deliveries would be inevitable and the quality of service would be radically affected.

The proposal is purely Pythonesque and must have come from the Ministry of Silly Ideas.

SHAUN SHUTE
Further to the correspondence in your letter pages, regarding the proposed closure of Gloucester Mail Centre.Your readers may be interested to know that there is now acampaign website, at www.savegloucestermailcentre.co.uk  where they can find out more about the issues involved.

There is also the opportunity to sign an online petition, which will be presented to Alistair Darling, Secretary of State for Trade and Industry.

Anyone without internet access need not worry, as paper petitions will be available shortly.

There are several issues that are worthy of repeating, not least the detrimental effects on quality of service, the environment and the local economy.

As has been mentioned in the past, Gloucester Mail Centre is known for its productivity, with some companies moving to the county to benefit from this.

It is not yet known whether they will stay but I doubt that many more similar companies will relocate to our county.

Finally, while the proposed closure is "not expected before 2008", staff are already rethinking major purchases, which will have an immediate effect on our local economy.

MIKE HARTLAND

Linden

Gloucester

Having seen your headlines about the air ambulance service last week, I'd like to bring your attention back to the proposed closure of Gloucester Mail Centre.You may ask why? The reason being most of us who work there have a weekly donation taken out of our wages and paid directly to the air ambulance.
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So obviously it doesn't take a genius to work out that if we lose our place of employment the air ambulance will lose out on our donations because once we become unemployed we'll need every penny we have to live.

MRS CAROL BRENNAN

Westgate

Gloucester

The campaign against controversial plans to move Gloucester's mail centre operations to Swindon is being supported by a Liberal Democrat councillor.Phil McLellan, county and city councillor for Barnwood, said he had been contacted by postal workers in his ward concerned about the potential closure of the Eastern Avenue mail depot.

Coun McLellan said: "Clearly the closure is potentially a tragedy for local workers but it also seems daft that mail from Gloucester to other houses in Gloucester may go via Swindon.

"Clearly it is not enough to just complain, so I have initially done two things.

"Firstly, the city council is a consultee and I have asked the Acting Chief Executive to see what the council can do.

"Secondly, I have contacted Postwatch, which acts as a consumer watchdog for the industry.

"They have no rights to interfere in conditions for staff but can call the Post Office to account if services to consumers are affected, as seems likely in this case.

"Many people are working on this campaign and I hope we can work together to help both staff and consumers."

Royal Mail says it faces "intensifying competition" with rivals this year expected to be handling one letter in every seven.

It also lost nearly £240 million on stamped mail last year and chiefs say the company must invest in new developments and technologies to become even more efficient

As a retired postman, I felt I had to comment on the proposed plans for the future of the mail centre at Eastern Avenue.It would be detrimental to the service and the public as illustrated by your many correspondents.

I find it repulsive to think that leading management will get large bonuses for wreaking stress and financial worry on the many thousands of people affected - all this under a Labour government.

I would urge support from all quarters to retain the sorting office in Gloucester as this affects everyone.

E. J. ROCHE

Kingsholm

Gloucester

I Was shocked to read of the Post Office's decision to close Eastern Avenue's sorting office, transferring to Swindon.Could land not be found on Brockworth Business Park? This would save many potential redundancies (voluntary or otherwise), for staff who were unable or unwilling to travel to Swindon.
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Also, has consideration been given to the public who are about to suffer further delays in delivery as a result of the move.

Many business people rely on the post for the smooth running of their companies. Even more important is the affect delayed postal delivery will have on hospitals and patients with urgent appointment letters taking longer to arrive - causing stress and inconvenience. I hope a solution can be found.

RUSSELL MUTLOW

Hucclecote

It was interesting to see The Citizen highlight the dangers of the A417 road between Crickley Hill and Nettleton Bottom (October 12).Apparently in the past 10 years there have been more than 30 smashes and 50 fatalities or serious injuries there and its accident rate is 30% higher than the UK average. It is a perilous stretch of road.

It is also the stretch of road that Royal Mail expects its staff to use on their way to Swindon. The extra cars and lorries that would use this perilous road will not improve matters.

SHAUN SHUTE

Park Avenue

Longlevens

This is to remind people of Gloucester it is not just the city it affects from the closure of the mail centre. It is the Shire as well.The environmental issue is quite vast with fuel being distributed into the air at all times of the day and night when mail will come in from Swindon.

This in effect will certainly no doubt cause serious concern for people in Swindon and en route between there and Gloucester. Royal Mail has just looked at the profit from selling Gloucestershire mail centre off and not taken into account the people of this great Shire that we live and work in.

I ask the people of Gloucestershire to think about the areas they live in, the employment in the county, and good overall service that this mail centre gives for quite a low cost per item. We can fight for our hospitals, schools and so on - now the fight is on for our mail as well.

MARK WILLIAMS

via email

It has become apparent that the proposed plan by Royal Mail to close the Mail Centre in Gloucester must have been written on the back of a fag packet.It is also apparent that Royal Mail has now lost the fag packet. (Perhaps they posted it to Swindon.)

It is no wonder that no one wants to put their name to the plan. It has been ill conceived and ill thought-out.

The businesses of Gloucestershire, the postal workers of Gloucestershire and the households of Gloucestershire deserve much better.

SHAUN SHUTE

via email
www.savegloucestermailcentre.co.uk

I Feel that I must write to you with regard to the proposed closure of Gloucester Mail Centre.I have worked at Gloucester Mail Centre for the last 18 years, and I am proud of the service that my colleagues and I have provided to the people of Gloucester and indeed Gloucestershire.

As stated in previous letters, we have an outstanding quality of service record and are currently the second best performing office in the area.

If Allan Leighton is allowed to go ahead and close Gloucester Mail Centre, the service that is currently provided to the public and businesses alike will be lost, along with the wealth of local knowledge of Gloucester's workforce.

Centralising the mail to Swindon is nothing more than a cost-cutting exercise, it will not improve the quality of service, it will in fact have the opposite effect. The fact that Allan Leighton undertook a feasibility study in secret and without any consultation with the union, local workforce and indeed the people of Gloucester (Royal Mails customers) is not only an insult to everyone who works at Gloucester Mail Centre, but also to the people of Gloucester!

There's an old saying, "you don't realise what you've got until it's gone". I seriously hope this won't be the case for the people of Gloucester and I urge your readers to show their support by writing to the chairman of Royal Mail, Allan Leighton, and their local MPs to express their concerns at this senseless decision.

NAME AND ADDRESS SUPPLIED

Madam - Please may I ask for the support of the Echo and its readers to help us in our campaign to stop the closure of Gloucester Mail Centre (Echo, September 28).We need to keep the mail centre in Gloucester and not have our work and jobs shipped out to Swindon.

Mrs Carol Brennan,

Royal Mail employee.

I Would like to inform you that there are 420 job losses at Royal Mail, and not 250 as you stated in your paper.The employees at Royal Mail consist mainly of families. Many of these families work on different shifts and many in different offices.

An example of this is myself and my daughter. I work at the mail centre on late shift and my daughter works at the Quedgeley office on morning shift.

I take her son to school in the mornings for her, which means if I lose my job, she then has to give up her job, as I cannot guarantee finding a job with hours to suit school times.

We really do not want to lose our Mail Centre and we would like to ask the public for their support by writing to both Royal Mail and Parliament to keep Gloucester open.

Your mail will all be sent to Swindon for processing and then get sent back to Gloucester for delivery. Does this make sense to you?

Honda is opening another factory in Swindon, so this will create job opportunities for the area. Gloucester has no such plans.

We need to keep jobs here. There is plenty of land vacant to build this size of Mail Centre in Gloucester, so why has this not even been considered?

M. K. HILL

via email
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There are two things I don't like about the chairman of Royal Mail and that's his face.One moment he agrees to talk to the union before any plans to close Mail Centres are considered, then the next moment, behind their backs, talks of shutting down the Gloucester Mail Centre. No phone call, text or fax. Not even a letter.

Allan Leighton, the RM chairman, has recently said that when he arrived at Royal Mail he found it to be sick and he has merely administered the medicine to make it better.

This may be so but the medicine is now killing the patient!

Under the new proposals, a letter posted in Longlevens to The Citizen office in The Oxebode will now have to go to Swindon and back before Ian Mean could read it. He would inevitably receive the letter later in the day.

Any postal worker will tell you that local knowledge is essential in the postal system.

This looks like another campaign for Ian Mean and The Citizen to champion.

Let's keep Gloucestershire's mail in Gloucestershire!

SHAUN SHUTE

via emai

I Am a Royal Mail employee working in Gloucester Mail Centre.I think it is a terrible decision to close our office and move the operation to Swindon Mail Centre.

The impact will affect every Gloucestershire business who uses our service and the public alike.

For a letter to be posted in Dursley, collected and then sorted in Swindon, to be then taken back to Dursley for delivery is just plain stupidity. It is disgusting.

Why can't this mail be processed in Gloucester? We are much quicker and the quality of service in Gloucester is very high in comparison with Swindon. My fellow colleagues and I work very hard indeed and give the public a very good service. This will be put in jeopardy if mail posted in Gloucester is moved to Swindon.

Please help us to keep our Mail Centre open. We need every reader to write their views to The Citizen, to their local MP and to Royal Mail HQ.

Only with your support will we be able to continue to offer the excellent service you deserve.

NAME AND ADDRESS SUPPLIED

Royal Mail staff at the Gloucester sorting office have agreed to fight back against plans to move operations to Swindon.A planning application for a £20 million development of the Dorcan office in Wiltshire has been submitted and could spell the end for jobs at the Eastern Avenue site.

With hundreds of jobs at risk, the Communication Workers Union organised a meeting last Saturday at the Birds Eye Walls Sports and Social Club, in Barnwood, which was attended by around 150 local members and MP Parmjit Dhanda.

CWU branch secretary, Paul Trehearne, described the meeting as an opportunity to share information. He said: "We have agreed to fight as vigorously as we can and will do whatever we can to keep the Gloucester office open.
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"Some members called for a ballot for industrial action including strikes, which would be seriously considered at the appropriate time."

Mr Trehearne said Royal Mail had looked at 11 options before deciding to expand the Wiltshire site, with operations moving from Gloucester and Reading. None of these options considered expanding the Eastern Avenue site.

He said: "We would like to see the Royal Mail retain and invest in the current office in Gloucester."

If planning permission is granted, the move could happen as early as the summer of 2008, when the Royal Mail will be obtaining new machinery for the Swindon office.

Before that happens, the CWU will be looking to gain public support. Mr Trehearne said: "We are planning to have the campaign up and running by the end of October with petitions, rallies and marches and we need the public on our side."

A Royal Mail spokesman said: "Based on current proposals, the reduction in posts will be largely through natural wastage and the possibility of the opportunities for voluntary redundancy.

"It is expected that with flexibility, everyone who wants a role in our new structure will have one. We will continue to keep our people informed of progress and discuss the impact with them."
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